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2011 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

The Friends of Mineralogy Annual Membership Meeting will be held on Tuesday, 

February 8, at 4 pm, in the restaurant of the Hotel Tucson City Center (formerly Inn 

Suites).  A Social hour will follow the membership meeting from about 5 to 6 pm. 

 

All Friends of Mineralogy members and prospective members are encouraged to 

attend our annual membership meeting and provide input and ideas to help our 

organization be as effective as possible. 

 

We hope to see you there!    

  

Announcements 

2011 NATIONAL DIRECTOR’S MEETING 
 

The National Board of Directors meeting will be held on Friday, February 11, 

beginning at 7:30 am in the lounge of the Hotel Tucson City Center (formerly Inn 

Suites).  Directors and chapter representatives who are planning to attend should 

RSVP to Regina Aumente (RAumente@aol.com) by February 4 so that we can get 

an accurate count for breakfast and not pay for unused meals.    

  

CAST YOUR VOTE! 
 

Please cast your vote for a new slate of Directors for the 2011-20XX term.  (Page 4) 

SYMPOSIUM SCHEDULE 
 

The theme of this year’s Tucson Gem and Mineral show is Minerals of California.  

An excellent series of talks have been planned for the FM-MSA-TGMS Symposium 

to be held Saturday, February 12.  (Page 5)    
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NATIONAL OFFICERS  

 

PRESIDENT:  Julian Gray, 524 Robin Lane S.E., Marietta, GA 30067-7046; julian.gray@comcast.net 

VICE-PRESIDENT: Allan Young, 315 East Carter St., Boise, ID 83706; allanyoung@msn.com 

SECRETARY:  Mark Mauthner, 1737 San Pablo Dr., San Marcos, CA 92078; mmauthner@gmail.com 

TREASURER:  Regina Aumente, 6 Santa Ana Loop, Placitas, NM 87043; raumente@aol.com 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: John Lindell (February 2011), 25714 268th Ave. SE, Ravensdale, WA 98051; lindell4@aol.com  

WEBMASTER:  Jim Etzwiler, 3935 Interlake Ave. North, Seattle, WA 98103-8131; kd7bat@arrl.net 

FM WEB ADDRESS: www.friendsofmineralogy.org 

 

NATIONAL FRIENDS OF MINERALOGY BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

Term Expires     Name   email    

 

2011   Ray Grant  raycyn@cox.net 

   Aaron Weiting  pdxpounder@hotmail.com 

   Allan Young  allanyoung@msn.com 

   Nelson Shaffer  shaffern@indiana.edu 

   Gloria Staebler  Gloria@lithographie.org 

2012   Jim Etzwiler  kd7bat@arrl.net 

   Jim Hurlbut  jfhu@earthlink.net 

   Mark Mauthner  mmauthner@gmail.com 

   (vacant)  (to be filled by appointment) 

2013   Julian Gray  julian.gray@comcast.net 

   Virgil Lueth  vwlueth@nmt.edu 

   Regina Aumente raumente@aol.com 

   (vacant)  (to be filled by appointment) 

 

CHAPTER PRESIDENTS (ALSO BOARD MEMBERS) AND EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS 

 

COLORADO CHAPTER: Pete Modreski; pmodreski@aol.com   

MIDWEST CHAPTER: Bob Harman; bobannhar@aol.com  

PACIFIC NORTHWEST CHAPTER: Bob Meyer; pyrite111@hotmail.com  

PENNSYLVANIA CHAPTER: Arnold Mogal; pioche@verizon.net   

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA CHAPTER: Bob Reynolds; rreynolds220@verizon.net   

MISSISSIPPI VALLEY CHAPTER: Larry Nuelle; lnuelle@shawneelink.net  

 

ROCKS & MINERALS MAGAZINE:  ex-Officio, Marie Huizing, rocksandminerals@fuse.net 

MINERALOGICAL RECORD MAGAZINE:  ex-Officio, Wendell Wilson, minrecord@comcast.net 

MINERALOGICAL SOCIETY OF AMERICA:  ex-Officio, Alex Speer, j_a_speer@minsocam.org 

FM Leadership 
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January 1, 2011 
To:  Friends of Mineralogy Membership 
From:  FM Nominating Committee 
Re:  Nominating Committee Report 
 
The Nominating Committee for the Friends of Mineralogy is pleased to submit the following nominations for Board of Directors 
positions for the period of 2011-2014: 
 
Allan Young is a registered professional mining engineer with over 30 years experience in the mining industry in the western U.S. 
and Latin America.  He is currently employed by Bureau of Land Management as the Idaho State Program Lead for the Mining Law 
Administration and surface management of mining claims.  He was fortunate to have worked at the Idarado mine in Colorado for 
several years before it closed, and while he had become interested in minerals before that, this experience really whetted his 
appetite for collecting.  He enjoys field collecting with friends, primarily in Idaho, and has served on the FM Board since 2005. 
 
Gloria Staebler is a current member of the national Board of Directors of FM. She is past newsletter editor and served as Secretary 
for 8 years.  Gloria received her B.S. in mathematics and computer science from Wesleyan University. Gloria along with Guenther 
Neumeier publish the MINERAL monograph series, which stemmed from their buying the English-language rights, in 2001, to 
the German mineralogical monograph series extraLapis.  She has coedited and copublished 14 books in the monograph series as well 
as a number of out-of-series titles, including the award-winning and highly regarded American Mineral Treasures.  Gloria is currently 
working on several projects including a book celebrating Arizona's mineral collecting heritage. 
 
Aaron Wieting is a registered professional geologist in the State of Oregon and currently works for the City of Portland on water 
quality issues. He received his degree in geology from Portland State University and is a past president of the Pacific Northwest 
Chapter of FM. He has also served as chair for three PNWFM Symposiums in addition to other duties, and is an active supporter of 
the Rice Museum and the museum's Northwest Gallery.  Aaron has been an avid field collector since he was old enough to walk and 
currently specializes in Oregon and Owens Valley, California minerals, though collecting excursions may take him and his wife, Jade, 
anywhere in the western US.  In particular, he enjoys discovering and characterizing new or incompletely documented localities.  He 
also enjoys introducing the next generation of mineral collectors to the hobby. 
 
Nelson Shaffer has been a member of Friends of Mineralogy since 1977.  He is a founding member of the Midwest Chapter of FM 
and has served in various officer positions for that group.  He acted as president of the National FM for two years after serving as 
vice president, and other positions and has been a member of the board of directors for several years.  Nelson is FM representative 
to the American Geologic Institute.  Nelson has set up the FM outreach booth at the Tucson Show for the past five years and made 
many other outreach efforts.  Nelson holds degrees in geology from the Ohio State University (1972 and 1974) and from Indiana 
University (1996).  He has published more than 120 papers, abstracts, maps, or book chapters about geology and has headed many 
field trips, most recently the Midwest Chapter Field Symposium about Geodes in Indiana and Kentucky.  A long time collector, 
researcher, writer, and teacher, Nelson has studied minerals for many years and tries always to share his fascination, and to attract 
others to the field. 
 
The above nominees have all expressed their willingness to serve, if elected, on the National FM Board of Directors.  A ballot for the 
election of directors is included below.  Members are encouraged to complete the ballot and submit by either regular mail or email 
to Mark Mauthner, FM Secretary, at the address provided on the ballot. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
FM Nominating Committee 
 
 
 

Board of Directors Nominees for 2011 
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Colorado: 

 

The Creede Mineral Symposium was held during September 10-12, 2010, in Creede, Colorado.  Bruce Geller reports, “the   

symposium was a great success and ‘a highlight of our year.’  Creede was a beautiful, historic, and excellent place to hold 

it.  Many registrants felt that the conference was very well organized, speakers were interesting, and it was generally 

well run.  All speakers were relevant and knowledgeable.  One registrant made particularly fond mention of Pete 

Modreski’s talk.  Both field trips were fun and worthwhile.  We received many compliments about the banquet 

(fabulous), food, drink, and snack breaks.  Some folks mentioned the dealers, poster sessions, displays, and very 

reasonable costs.  A hearty thank you to everyone who helped organize and execute the conference.” 

 

Midwest: 

 

Members of the Midwest Chapter were saddened to learn of the passing of long-time Field Trip Chairman Ernie Carlson 

in November.  Ernie was a geology professor at Kent State University and had written extensively about Ohio Minerals, 

including a summary published in a 1986 issue of Rocks & Minerals.  He will be missed by his many students and friends.  

Reggie Rose, Field Trip Chairman for the Columbus Rock and Mineral Society as well, will assume this post.  On 

December 11, FM and other Midwest club members collected the well known pyrite nodules at the Harding Street 

Quarry in Indianapolis.  Collecting was very good for these interesting pyrite specimens, thought to be from fossilized 

clams. 

 

Pacific Northwest: 

 

The PNWFM Symposium was held in Kelso, Washington during October 15-17, 2010.  The theme of this year’s 

Symposium was “Minerals of Australia.”  John Lindell reports, “Penny Williamson, John Sobolewski and Harvey Jong 

headlined the speaker program for this year’s symposium on Minerals of Australia.  All gave informative and enjoyable 

Ballot 

BALLOT for ELECTION of FRIENDS of MINERALOGY NATIONAL DIRECTORS for 2011-2014 (vote for four) 

_____ Allan Young  _____ Gloria Staebler  (Other) _______________________ 

_____ Aaron Weiting  _____ Nelson Shaffer   (Other) _______________________ 

(Other) _______________________ (Other) _______________________ 

Mail ballots to Mark Mauthner, FM Secretary, at 1737 San Pablo Dr., San Marcos, CA 92078, or email to 

mmauthner@gmail.com.  Ballots must be received by February 01, 2011. 

Chapter News 
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talks which were very appreciated by a packed room of PNWFM members.”  “Many of the fourteen display cases on the 

main show floor featured specimens of Australian origin.  Ray Lasmanis was able to secure cases of high caliber 

specimens from some of the premier collections in the Pacific Northwest.”  “A highlight of the show was the awarding of 

the Noble Witt award for outstanding service to the goals of the Friends of Mineralogy.  The award which hasn’t been 

presented in the last few years went to a very deserving member, Wes Gannaway.” 

 

Pennsylvania: 

 

The Pennsylvania Chapter’s Fall Symposium was held on November 6, 2010.  Ron Sloto presented two talks entitled, 

“Classic Chester County Mineral Localities, Part 2” and “The Pennsylvania Granite Corporation Quarry – A Different Kind 

of Quarry.”  Joe Dague presented a talk entitled, “Pennsylvania Classics from the Genth Collection,” and Peter Leavens 

presented a talk entitled, “Why strontianite, why wavellite in Pennsylvania’s Paleozoic carbonates?”  

 

Southern California 

 

A mineral locality symposium and field trip, sponsored by the Southern California Chapter of the Friends of Mineralogy 

and the UC Riverside Geology Department, was held during October 23-24, 2010.  Talks were presented on subjects 

including diamond formation, lithium-bearing pegmatites, sulfide mineral oxidation in seawater and tungstate mineral 

dissolution in groundwater.  A field trip consisting of 25 participants was made to the Cryo Genie Mine.  Participants 

were able to wash and screen tailings for tourmaline, and many beautiful prisms were found. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tucson Symposium Schedule 

The 32st Annual FM-MSA-TGMS Tucson Mineral Symposium 

Minerals of California 

Saturday, February 12, 2011 

Tucson Convention Center 

 

10:00 a.m. Introductory Remarks (Symposium Co-Chairs: Julian C. Gray and Mark Mauthner) 

10:05 a.m. The Oceanview Mine: Pala's Newest Gem (Mark Mauthner) 

10:30 a.m. The California Blue Pegmatite (Rick Kennedy) 

11:00 a.m. The Little Three pegmatite mine, Ramona, California (David London) 

11:30 a.m. Curating the Carpenter Collection of Crestmore, California Minerals (Carl A. Francis and Tracy L. 

Warmington) 

12:00 p.m. Photographing the collection at the Harvard Mineralogical Museum (Jess T. Dugan and Eva Barajas) 

12:30 p.m. The Discovery of the World's Finest Fresnoite (Scott Kleine) 

 


